
 

For questions about or responses to this letter, contact Edward R. Osann, Natural Resources Defense Council, 1314 Second Street, Santa Monica, 
CA 90401, (310) 434-2300, eosann@nrdc.org. 

January 5, 2012 
 
The Honorable Lisa P. Jackson 
Administrator 
Environmental Protection Agency 
Ariel Rios Building 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.  
Washington, DC 20460 
 
Dear Administrator Jackson: 
 
As you make the final decisions regarding the allocation of funds appropriated to the 
Environmental Protection Agency for Fiscal Year 2012, we urge you to provide a small but 
meaningful increase in funding for the WaterSense program.  An increase of $500,000 in this 
fiscal year would increase this program by nearly 20%, allowing additional product 
specifications, market research, partner collaboration, and program documentation.   
 
We appreciate the support you have provided for WaterSense to date.  In a year when other 
important programs at EPA have been cut, we are very grateful that FY 2011 funding for 
WaterSense was maintained.  But even in these challenging fiscal times, the productivity and 
success of this program on a small budget argues strongly for additional support.  A small shift in 
funding within EPA can yield substantial additional water and energy savings over time – 
savings that will be even more valuable to consumers and communities facing the uncertainties 
of a changing climate on the nation’s supply of drinking water.  Now more than ever, 
WaterSense is an especially good value due to its ability to leverage significant non-federal 
resources with a small amount of federal funding. 
 
This voluntary and highly cost-effective program is an excellent investment for American 
consumers, businesses, and state and federal government.  As stakeholders from diverse sectors 
of the economy and each corner of the Nation, we join in seeking a modest increase for this 
program  Under your leadership, WaterSense can become an even more effective tool for making 
more efficient and responsible use of the Nation’s valuable water resources.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Signed by: 
 
Donald C. Blackwell Jr. 
President 
Advanced Irrigation Inc. 
Seattle, WA 
 
Nichole Goodman 
Policy Director 
Alliance for Sustainable Colorado 
Denver, CO 
 

Jared Teutsch 
Water Policy Advocate 
Alliance for the Great Lakes 
Chicago, IL 
 
Mary Ann Dickinson 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Alliance for Water Efficiency 
Chicago, IL 
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Deborah Sheppard 
Executive Director 
Altamaha Riverkeeper 
Darien, GA 
 
Steven Nadel 
Executive Director 
American Council for an Energy-Efficient 
Economy 
Washington, DC 
 
Jenny Hoffner 
Director, Water Supply 
American Rivers 
Washington, D.C. 
 
C.J. Lagan 
Senior Manager, Compliance Engineering 
American Standard Brands 
Piscataway, NJ 
 
Julia J. Hunt, P.E. 
Director 
Arlington Water Utilities 
Arlington, TX 
 
Diane VanDe Hei 
Executive Director 
Association of Metropolitan Water Agencies 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Marilyn Hall 
Water Conservation Coordinator 
Athens-Clarke County Public Utilities 
Department 
Athens, GA 
 
Melinda Langston 
Director, Office of Water Efficiency 
Atlanta Department of Watershed Management,  
Atlanta, GA 
 
Daryl Slusher 
Assistant Director, Environmental Affairs & 
Conservation 
Austin Water Utility 
Austin, TX 
 
 
 

Alexis Segal 
Executive Director 
Biscayne Bay Waterkeeper 
Miami, FL 
 
Jack Hawks 
Executive Director 
California Water Association 
San Francisco, CA  
 
Thomas Smegal 
Vice President, Regulatory Matters and Corporate 
Relations 
California Water Service Company 
San Jose, CA 
 
Chuck Clarke 
Chief Executive Officer 
Cascade Water Alliance 
Bellevue, WA 
 
C. David Merryman 
Riverkeeper 
Catawba Riverkeeper 
Charlotte, NC 
 
Michael William Mullen 
Riverkeeper 
Choctawhatchee Riverkeeper 
Banks, AL 
 
Drew J. Koslow 
Riverkeeper 
Choptank Riverkeeper 
Easton, MD 
 
Ben Grumbles 
President 
Clean Water America Alliance 
Washington, DC 
 
Kathy Nguyen 
Senior Project Manager 
Cobb County Water System 
Marietta, GA 
 
Becky Long 
Water Caucus Coordinator 
Colorado Environmental Coalition 
Denver, CO 
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Jeff Crane 
Executive Director 
Colorado Watershed Assembly 
Carbondale, CO 
 
Mel Hall-Crawford 
Special Projects Director 
Consumer Federation of America 
Washington, DC 
 
Peter VanderPlaat 
Chief Executive Officer  
Desert Spring Products Inc. 
Mississauga, ON 
 
Damian Cox 
Chief Executive Officer  
Ecoblue 
Tucson, AZ 
 
Robert vanCreveld 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Edgewater NW 
Newport, OR 
 
Jennette Gayer 
State Advocate 
Environment Georgia 
Atlanta, GA 
 
Jill Hoyenga 
Water Resource & System Planner 
Eugene Water & Electric Board 
Eugene, OR 
 
Sandi Kegebein 
Special Projects Coordinator 
First Supply LLC 
Madison, WI 
 
Charles Wanner 
President 
Five Rivers Chapter of Trout Unlimited 
Durango, CO 
 
Charles R. De Smet 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
FloLogic Inc. 
Raleigh, NC 
 

Hartwell Carson 
Riverkeeper 
French Broad Riverkeeper 
Asheville, NC 
 
Elizabeth Barriga 
Water Conservation Coordinator 
Gallup, City of 
Gallup, NM 
 
Charlotte Wells 
Executive Director 
Galveston Baykeeper 
Seabrook, TX 
 
Rob Teilhet 
Executive Director 
Georgia Conservation Voters 
Atlanta, GA 
 
April Ingle 
Executive Director 
Georgia River Network 
Athens, GA 
 
John Jackson 
Program Director 
Great Lakes United 
Kitchener, Ontario 
 
Brant D. Keller, PhD 
Director Public Works & Utilities 
Griffin, City of 
Griffin, GA 
 
Bill Sheehan 
Executive Director and Riverkeeper 
Hackensack Riverkeeper 
Hackensack, NJ 
 
Christine Herndon, President/COO 
Carrie Lee, Senior Program Manager 
Herndon Solutions Group 
Las Vegas, NV 
 
Beth Werner 
Executive Director 
Humboldt Baykeeper 
Eureka, CA 
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Tom Penning 
President 
Irrometer Co., Inc. 
Riverside, CA 
 
Mary Lou Cotton 
Senior Water Resources Manager 
Kennedy/Jenks Consultants 
Oxnard, CA 
 
Shannon Williamson, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
Lake Pend Oreille Waterkeeper 
Sandpoint, ID 
 
John Bowman 
General Manager 
Lakehaven Utility District 
Federal Way, WA 
 
Kevin L. Wattier 
General Manager 
Long Beach Water Department 
Long Beach, CA 
 
Penny Falcon 
Water Conservation Policy Manager 
Los Angeles Department of Water and Power 
Los Angeles, CA 
 
Larry Baldwin 
Riverkeeper 
Lower Neuse Riverkeeper 
New Bern, NC 
 
Dan Carney 
Water Conservation Manager 
Marin Municipal Water District 
Corte Madera, CA 
 
Josh Ellis 
Project Manager 
Metropolitan Planning Council 
Chicago, IL 
 
Dean Amhaus 
Executive Director 
Milwaukee Water Council 
Milwaukee, WI 
 

Lee Mercer 
Director - Product Compliance 
Moen Incorporated 
Oakville, ON 
 
Kevin P. Hunt 
General Manager 
Municipal Water District of Orange County 
Fountain Valley, CA 
 
Ken Kirk 
Executive Director 
National Association of Clean Water Agencies 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Michael Deane 
Executive Director 
National Association of Water Companies 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Peter Lehner 
Executive Director 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
New York, NY 
 
Vlada Kenniff, Director 
Bureau of Environmental Planning and Analysis 
New York City Department of Environmental 
Protection 
Flushing, NY 
 
Deborah Mans 
Executive Director and Baykeeper 
NY/NJ Baykeeper 
Keyport, NJ 
 
Dianna Wedincamp 
Riverkeeper 
Ogeechee Riverkeeper 
Statesboro, GA 
 
Kristy Meyer, M.S. 
Director of Agricultural & Clean Water Programs 
Ohio Environmental Council 
Columbus, OH 
 
Kimberly A. Thorner, Esq. 
General Manager 
Olivenhain Municipal Water District 
Encinitas, CA 
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Mark Watton 
General Manager 
Otay Water District 
Spring Valley, CA 
 
Janet Nazy, Executive Director 
Beau Schilz, Board Chair 
Partnership for Water Conservation 
Seattle, WA 
 
Steven L. Kline 
Vice President and Chief Sustainability Officer 
PG&E Corporation 
Washington, DC 
 
Barbara C. Higgens 
Executive Director 
Plumbing Manufacturers International 
Rolling Meadows, IL 
 
Mark Riso 
Director of Government Relations 
Plumbing-Heating-Cooling Contractors 
Association 
Falls Church, VA 
 
Art Norris 
Waterkeeper 
Quad Cities Waterkeeper 
Port Byron, IL 
 
Ron Wolfarth 
Director 
Rain Bird Corporation 
Tucson, AZ 
 
Edward R. Crouse 
General Manager 
Rancho Murieta Community Services District 
Rancho Murieta, CA 
 
Lorna Stickel 
Project Manager 
Regional Water Providers Consortium 
Portland, OR 
 
Mary Henrici 
General Manager 
Rio Linda/Elverta Community Water District 
Rio Linda, CA 

Paul Gallay 
President and Hudson Riverkeeper 
Riverkeeper, Inc. 
Ossining, NY 
 
Pauline Roccucci 
Mayor 
Roseville, City of 
Roseville, CA 
 
Jessica Woods 
Water Conservation Specialist 
Round Rock, City of 
Round Rock, TX 
 
Karen Guz 
Conservation Director 
San Antonio Water System 
San Antonio, TX 
 
Meena Westford 
Public Affairs Senior Manager 
San Diego County Water Authority 
San Diego, CA 
 
Lance DeLaura 
Strategic Planning and Codes/Standards Manager 
San Diego Gas and Electric Company 
San Diego, CA 
 
Ed Harrington 
General Manger 
San Francisco Public Utilities Commission 
San Francisco, CA 
 
Mark C. Bruce 
Executive Director & Riverkeeper 
Santee Riverkeeper Alliance 
Santee River Basin, SC 
 
Nicole Barker 
Executive Director 
Save the Dunes Council 
Michigan City, IN 
 
Ray Hoffman 
Director 
Seattle Public Utilities 
Seattle, WA 
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Sharon Hanrahan 
Owner/Consultant 
Sharon Hanrahan Sustainable Solutions LLC 
Fitchburg, WI 
 
Jim Metropulos 
Senior Advocate 
Sierra Club California 
Sacramento, CA 
 
Jack E. Reinhard 
Utilities Director 
Smyrna, Town of 
Smyrna, TN 
 
Terry Backer 
Executive Director 
Soundkeeper, Inc. 
Norwalk, CT 
 
Pam Droesch 
Water Systems Programs Supervisor 
South Adams County Water and Sanitation 
District 
Commerce City, CO 
 
Lance DeLaura 
Strategic Planning and Codes/Standards Manager 
Southern California Gas Company 
Los Angeles, CA 
 
Richard Holmes 
Deputy General Manager 
Southern Nevada Water Authority 
Las Vegas, NV 
 
Bart Mihailovich, Riverkeeper 
Rick Eichstaedt, Attorney 
Spokane Riverkeeper 
Spokane, WA 
 
Neil A. Armingeon 
Riverkeeper 
St. Johns Riverkeeper 
Jacksonville, FL 
 
Jeff Baldwin 
Engineering Manager 
T&S Brass and Bronze Works, Inc. 
Travelers Rest, SC 

Linda A. McCrea 
Superintendent 
Tacoma Water 
Tacoma, WA 
 
David Bracciano 
Demand Management Coordinator 
Tampa Bay Water 
Clearwater, FL 
 
Carole D Baker 
Executive Director 
Texas Water Foundation 
Austin, TX 
 
Heather Gats 
Executive Director 
The Natural Step Monona 
Monona, WI 
 
Gunnar I. Baldwin 
Water Efficiency Specialist 
TOTO Americas 
Thornton, NH 
 
Rebecca Drayse 
Director, Natural Urban Systems Group 
TreePeople 
Beverly Hills, CA 
 
Greg DiLoreto 
Chief Executive Officer 
Tualatin Valley Water District 
Beaverton, OR 
 
Brent Fewell, Esq. 
Vice President 
United Water 
Potomac, MD 
 
Laura Hartt 
Water Policy Director 
Upper Chattahoochee Riverkeeper 
Atlanta, GA 
 
Donna Lisenby 
Upper Watauga Riverkeeper 
Upper Watauga Riverkeeper 
Boone, NC 
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Bill Gauley 
Principal 
Veritec Consulting Inc. 
Mississauga, ON 
 
Tim Williams 
Managing Director, Association Leadership and 
Public Policy 
Water Environment Federation 
Alexandria, VA 
 
Justin Bloom 
Eastern Regional Director 
Waterkeeper Alliance 
New York, NY 

Klaus Reichardt 
Founder and Chief Executive Officer 
Waterless Co. 
Vista, CA 
 
Rob Steiner 
Founder and VP of Sales and Business Development 
WaterSmart Software, Inc. 
Tiburon, CA 
 
Terri Pratt 
Director of Operations and Programs 
Yadkin Riverkeeper 
Winston-Salem, NC 

  
cc: Assistant Administrator for Water 
 


